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11th October 2016
TO:
The Police and Crime Commissioner, Chief Constable, Deputy Chief Constable, Assistant Chief Constable, Director of Finance, Chief Finance Officer, Director of Resources and Director of Legal
Copy to:
ACPO and Senior Officers/Staff



OPCC Staff


Press 

Dear Sir/Madam,
A meeting of the Dyfed-Powys Policing Accountability Board will be held on Tuesday, 18th October 2016 at 10:00 a.m. in the Strategic Command Centre, Llangunnor, for the transaction of the business on the attached agenda. Members of the Press and Public may attend this meeting.  Those wishing to do so are asked to contact the OPCC in advance to inform us of any requirements, or if they wish to contribute to the meeting through the medium of Welsh.  
Yours sincerely


[image: image7.png]



Carys Morgans
Chief of Staff
Encl.

AGENDA
1. Welcome and Apologies
2. Minutes of the Accountability Meeting held on 20th July 2016 and Matters Arising 

[image: image2.emf]2016-07-20 PAB  Minutes.pdf


3. Assurance

a. Governance structures (verbal update)
4. Force Performance Report Quarter 2

[image: image3.emf]2016-10-18 Force  perf. report Q2.pdf


5. Focus areas 
a. HMIC (restricted)
b. Director of Resources update, to include:

i. Estates 
ii. Strategic HR matters, to include absence management and Performance Development Reviews 

[image: image4.emf]2016-10-18 PAB  Estates & HR report.pdf


6. Action and Risk Summary from Meeting
7. AOB
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1.0  Introduction 


 
The following brief report provides a snapshot of the recent Force performance against the six of the Police & 
Crime Plan 2013 -2018 priorities, namely: 
 


 Priority One -  Preventing and tackling crime 


 Priority Two  -  Protecting vulnerable people 


 Priority Three -  Bringing people to justice 


 Priority Four   -  Enhancing access to police services 


 Priority Five - Ensuring high standards of professionalism 


 Priority Six - Spending wisely 
 


2.0 Crime Volumes 


 
The below Statistical Process Control Chart (SPCC) tracks crime volumes (All Crime) over time by month and 
applies an objective statistical assessment as to the level of variation seen in discreet months.  
 
The latest month of September 16, has been assessed as being ‘average’.  Crime volumes appear to have 
regressed to the mean after the traditionally high volumes recorded in the summer months. 
 


 
Source: Qlikview 


 
As can be seen, total crime within the Dyfed Powys Police Force area has increased within the last 18 months.   
This is predominantly due to the introduction of accurate crime recording in January 2015 and the continued rises 
seen within the Violence Against the Person (VAP) category. 
 
The following table shows the levels of crime in the Force, by category, in the last 6 months and highlights data 
points outside of the threshold limits (as of 03/10/2016). 
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The following table details the longer term trends seen in each of the recorded Crime Categories over the last 
year:  
 


Crime 
Categories 


Commentary on Medium and Short term Trends 


Arson & 
Criminal 
Damage 


Over the last 12-month period ending September 16, levels have remained stable with 
monthly volumes randomly fluctuating above and below average levels.  


Burglary 
Dwelling 


No notable trends over the last year, slightly increasing volumes (on average 10 crimes 
recorded per month during the year ending September 16 when compared to the previous 
year) due predominantly to exceptionally high volumes seen Jan-16 and Jun-16. 
 


 
 


Burglary Non 
Dwelling 


No notable trends over the last year, slightly increasing volumes (on average 10 crimes 
recorded per month during the year ending September 16 when compared to the previous 
year) due predominantly to exceptionally high volumes seen Mar-16 and Aug-16. 
 


 
 


Drug Offences 
Decreasing volumes over the last 12 months with a reduction of 29 crimes per month 
recorded when compared with the previous year. 


Miscellaneous 
Crimes 
Against 
Society 


Increasing volumes in the overall category, driven predominately by increases in the numbers 
of recorded obscene publication offences. 
 
Although in absolute terms these volumes are low, monthly volumes of obscene publication 
offences have risen from average monthly volumes of 6 a month in 2014, 16 in 2015 and 24 a 
month in 2016. 
 
This offence type predominately includes crimes where children under 18 have exchanged / 
published indecent photos on social media. Whilst current demand is relatively low in 
comparison to other crime areas, advancing technology, increased reliance on internet related 
information, systems, and increasing numbers of users will all drive this area of offending up in 
the future. 


Possession of 
Weapon 


No notable trends over the last year, levels have remained stable with monthly volumes 
randomly fluctuating above and below average levels. 


Public Order 
Offences 


No notable trends over the last year, levels have remained stable with monthly volumes 
randomly fluctuating above and below average levels. 


Robbery 
Very low monthly volumes recorded (4 crimes a month recorded) no notable trends over the 
last year. 


A M J J A S


Arson & Criminal Damage 322 389 300 387 348 330


Burglary Dwelling 43 54 81 57 53 55


Burglary Non Dwelling 67 72 53 78 112 75


Drug Offences 195 208 174 181 212 150


Miscellaneous Crimes Against Society 38 53 56 41 23 47


Possession of Weapons 17 13 11 15 11 15


Public Order Offences 59 79 77 68 67 64


Robbery* 3 9 1 6 9 5


Sexual Offences 70 101 89 89 82 87


Theft 316 386 389 423 420 375


Vehicle Offences 62 91 82 86 64 85


Violence Against the Person 542 629 574 635 648 565


Total 1734 2084 1887 2066 2049 1853


*No statistical judgment applied due to low volumes


Force Total


Force


Last 6 discrete months ending 


September 16


Key


Value
EXCEPTIONALLY LOW Monthly TOTAL (HIGH IN 


THE CASE OF DRUGS)


Value
MODERATELY LOW Monthly TOTAL (HIGH IN 


THE CASE OF DRUGS)


Value TOTAL WITHIN AN AVERAGE RANGE 


Value
MODERATELY HIGH Monthly TOTAL  (LOW IN 


THE CASE OF DRUGS)


Value
EXCEPTIONALLY HIGH Monthly TOTAL (LOW IN 


THE CASE OF DRUGS)
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Sexual 
Offences 


Post January 2015 (accurate crime recording focus), sexual offences have remained stable, 
with monthly values fluctuating around the average of 83 crimes, this being notably higher 
than pre-2015 levels.    
 
Please see page 7. 
 


Theft 
 
No notable trends over the last year observed with monthly volumes remaining stable.  
 


Vehicle 
Offences 


No notable trends over the last year observed with monthly volumes remaining stable. 


Violence 
Against the 
Person 


 
Increasing volumes with an extra 122 crimes per month recorded in the 12-month to 
September 16 compared with the previous year. Increases observed in both ‘violence with 
injury’ and ‘violence without injury’. 
 


 In the 12 months to September 16, VAP offences recorded at dwellings stood 
at 1,301 offences (19% of all VAP offences).  In the preceding year, the number 
of recorded VAP offences at dwellings stood at 706 offences (13% of all VAP 
offences). 


 Therefore, in real terms VAP at dwellings are up 84% (706 to 1,301 crimes) and 
have increased from 13% to 19% (6 percentage points) in terms of the overall 
proportion of VAP offences.  
 


 


 


2.1 Outcomes Achieved 


 
The charts below show the percentage of crimes where outcomes have been achieved and the percentage of 
crimes where investigations are on-going for each month since October 2014. 
 


 
 
Source: Qlikview 
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Source: Qlikview 


 


3.0 Priority 1 – Preventing and Tackling Crime 


3.1 Sexual Offences 


 
The majority of forces in England and Wales (40 out of 43) have seen considerable increases in recorded sexual 
offences, which may be a result of better recording and improved public confidence in reporting offences to the 
police due to a number of high profile cases in the media. 
 
For the period September 2015 to August 2016, Dyfed Powys saw an increase in sexual offences of 10.3% on the 
same period last year (Source: iQuanta).  This is below the national average, which saw  an increase of 12.4%. 
 
Post January 2015 (accurate crime recording focus), sexual offences have however remained stable, with monthly 
values fluctuating around the average of 83 crimes, this being notably higher than pre-2015 levels. 
 


 
Source: Qlikview 
 


3.2 Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) 


 
Annual ASB levels have stabilised over the last 12 months, with volume up just +1.7% when compared to the 12 
months to September 2015.   
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ASB levels have followed a seasonal pattern with the summer month’s traditionally being highlighted as the peak 
period for ASB. This appears to be the case in 2016, with high levels of ASB being recorded in the May to August 
period.  As expected, levels of ASB in september have fallen back to within the normal expected range.  
 


 
Source: Qlikview 


 
Currently, the two most common types of ASB are inconsiderate behaviour (mainly alcohol related) and 
neighbour disputes. The next most common type of ASB experienced is that of youths related ASB incidents. 
 
Criminal damage is often assessed alongside ASB due to the perceived links between areas experiencing large 
volumes and ASB and recorded criminal damage.   
 
There remains a recognised link between families who cause anti-social behaviour and the prevalence of 
domestic abuse within the home.  Another common factor in domestic violence and ASB which increases their 
victims’ risk of harm is the high level of repeat victimisation that seems to be intrinsic to these.  


4.0 Priority 2 - Protecting Vulnerable People 


4.1 Domestic Incidents 


 
The below Statistical Process Chart (SPC) illustrates monthly total Domestic Incident volumes at a force level.  
 
The latest month of September 16 can be judged as being normal.  However, the last twelve monthly volumes 
have all been above the 12-month average line (blue) suggesting that recorded Domestic incident volumes are 
continuing to rise over time.  
 
The latest month of September 16 is the first month since February 2015, which is below the 12-month rolling 
average line (blue line).  
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Source: Qlikview 


 
Given that over the last year, 80% of domestic crimes have been VAP related, it appears that the inherent link 
between domestic and violent offences in dwellings is driving these increases.  
 
The table below shows the proportion of crime categories within Domestic Abuse since 2012/13. 
 


 
 


4.2 Domestic Incident Profile 


 
The Force is currently completing a review of its domestic related incidents and some of the earlier findings have 
revealed the following: 
 
Victimology 
 
Analysis shows that 81% of victims are female, with the peak ages for victimisation being between 20 and 29. 
36% of victims had issues related to substance misuse and 9% of victims had mental health issues. 
The highest category of occupation for victims (38%) was unemployed. 
 
Offenders 
 
Analysis shows that 82% of offences are perpetrated by males, who are mostly between the ages of 20 and 31. 
In 47% % of notifications the current partner was the perpetrator and in 36% of notifications an ex-partner was 
the perpetrator. 52% of perpetrators had issues related to substance misuse and 12 % of perpetrators had mental 
health issues. The highest category of occupation of perpetrators (38%) is unemployed. 
 
Cross -Cutting Themes 
 
Analysis of victims and offenders details highlights that there are several cross-cutting themes, namely, substance 
misuse, mental health related issues and unemployment which impact upon this high risk area of policing. 
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4.3  Child Protection 


 
In April 2016, the Force introduced two new systems for managing child protection cases, these being: 
 


1. MARF – This is an online form which allows all officers who have a concern/information regarding 
Children or Vulnerable adults to share with the Protecting Vulnerable People Unit (PVPU).  This allows the 
PVPU to review as well as liaising with external agencies. 
 


2. PROTECT – This is a new online database for managing Child Protection and Vulnerable Adult enquiries.  
All officers and staff can access and search all records when investigating or making contact with such 
persons to inform the risk assessment process and decision making.  The system is fully linked to the 
Force’s Primary Nominal Index (PNI) which ensures all officers and staff have 24/7 access to this valuable 
information. 


 


5.0 Priority 3 - Bringing People to Justice 


5.1 File Quality 


 
File quality has plateaued in recent months, with satisfactory file submissions remaining around 77%.   
Disclosure schedules and the provision of unused material still feature highly as the reason for unsatisfactory files.   
 


In order to improve on file quality, this issue is being addressed with further disclosure training currently being 
delivered to officers.   
 


 
Source: Qlikview ** Latest published data 


 
Note: Provisional data for September 2016,   indicates that 73.0% of files were satisfactory and 27.0% were unsatisfactory. 


 


5.2 Transforming Summary Justice 


 
Figures for the financial year to date shows that Dyfed Powys continues to excel in the Magistrates Court:  
 


Location 


Charged cases 
– first listing to 


completion 
(avg days) 


Charged cases – 
first listing to 
completion 


(NGPs only avg 
days) 


Guilty pleas 
at first 


hearing 
(% - CPS) 


Hearings 
per guilty 


plea 
(CPS) 


Hearings 
per not 


guilty plea 
(CPS) 


Vacated 
trial rate 


(%) 


Cracked 
trial rate 


(%) 


Ineffective trial 


rate 


(%) 


Effective 
trial rate (%) 


E/W cases 
retained in 


Mags 
(%) 


Region : Wales 15.2 34.9 76.4% 1.6 3.0 22.4% 48.3% 7.1% 44.6% 81.5% 


LCJB: Dyfed Powys 13.5 28.9 75.4% 1.5 2.8 33.9% 35.9% 4.4% 59.7% 84.9% 
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Overall performance has improved in a number of areas; however July data shows a dip in the percentage of 
guilty pleas entered at first hearing (12% decrease).  HMCTS has confirmed that a number of anticipated guilty 
plea cases listed for July entered a not guilty plea at court. 
 


5.3  Conviction rates 


 


August 2016 
MC conviction 


rate - CPS 
Charged 


MC conviction 
rate - Police 


Charged 


CC conviction 
rate - CPS 
Charged 


CC conviction 
rate - Police 


Charged 


National 79.3% 86.9% 78.0% 74.6% 


Wales 78.8% 88.5% 80.6% 75.0% 


Dyfed Powys 83.6% 89.2% 83.3% 100.0% 


 
Conviction rates during August 2016 show that Dyfed Powys is performing above the national, and Welsh, 
average across both the Magistrates and Crown Courts. 


6.0 Priority 4 - Enhancing Access to Police Services 


6.1 Average Call Answer Time 


 
999 Call Data 
 
The table below illustrates that the number of 999 calls received during the review period were higher than the 
same period last year but there does not appear to be any obvious reason why this would be the case.  As a Force, 
we continue to answer 999 calls within the 10 second National Call Handling Standard (NCHS).  
 
(Please note the table can be slightly misleading inferring there is a difference between calls offered and 
answered (suggesting abandonment).  This is not the case as all 999 calls are answered but not necessarily by the 
first route they are offered.  This does not impact upon the average speed of answer figure supplied). 
 


 
      Source: Qlikview 
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101 Calls (New Incidents English and Welsh) 
 
Having reviewed the call data for the preceding 12 month period, whilst there has been a slight fluctuation in the 
amount of calls received during the period , the average speed of answer for both English and Welsh calls has 
increased since June 2016.   
 
Between January and May 2016, a decision making model known as THRIVE which is based on the concept of 
assessing calls for service and subsequent incident grading based on; Threat, Harm, Risk, Investigation, 
Vulnerability and opportunities for Engagement was introduced and trained within the Force Communications 
Centre. 
 
Simultaneously, as part of a Continuous Improvement Programme, the Force moved to a system of resolving as 
many calls as possible at the first point of contact in order to improve customer service and overall customer 
satisfaction.  
 
As a consequence, both changes to working practices have increased the amount of time that Call Handlers are 
taking to deal with calls whilst the new way of working is embedded within the Force Communications Centre.   
 
It is important to note that the increase in the average speed of answer also coincides with a naturally higher 
period of call demand for the Force as it encompasses the summer months.  The position will continue to be 
closely monitored as the Force enters the autumn and winter periods 
 


 
Source: Qlikview 
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Source: Qlikview 


 


6.2 % Call Answer Rate for 999 and 101 Calls 


 
The Force endeavours to meet its service level agreements on Call answer rates with over 90% of all calls being 
answered.  There was a slight deterioration in performance during July and August 2016 which is as a result of the 
change in procedure as highlighted above and increased call demand during these months.   
 
It is important to note that the total number of Welsh calls received by the Force is significantly lower than the 
total number of English calls and therefore it is difficult to make a direct comparison.  However, the chart below 
illustrates that the average speed of answer is slower for members of the public who request to be spoken to in 
Welsh and the Force continues to actively recruit Welsh speaking members of staff. 
 


 
Source: Qlikview 
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Source: Qlikview 


 
Recruitment to the Force Communications Centre 
 
During May 2016, the Force Communications Centre held a series of ‘open days’ to recruit new staff and provide 
an insight to prospective candidates of the work undertaken within the department.  
 
The recent recruitment process has led to an increase in the number of Welsh speaking Call Handlers joining the 
team in the Force Communications Centre which will increase the overall percentage of Welsh speaking staff to 
47% once fully trained. 
 


6.3 Incident Response Times 


 
The following tables and graphs display the Priority 1 and Priority 2 response times for the force.   
 
As can be seen, the force is meeting its target of responding to over 90% of Priority 1 calls within 20 minutes and 
over 95% of Priority 2 calls within 60 minutes. 
 


 
Source: Qlikview 


 
 


Territory
Total Response 


Incidents


Priority 1 


Total


Total Pri 1 


in Target


Pri 1 % in 


Target


Priority 2 


Total


Total Pri 2 in 


Target


Pri 2 % in 


Target


Carmarthenshire 26206 11912 11711 98.31% 14294 14071 98.44%


Ceredigion 10784 4588 4195 91.43% 6196 5963 96.24%


Pembrokeshire 13970 6106 5991 98.12% 7864 7684 97.71%


Powys 13448 5729 5375 93.82% 7719 7518 97.40%


Total 64408 28335 27272 96.25% 36073 35236 97.68%


12 months ending September 2016
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            Source: Qlikview 


 
 


6.3.1 Incident Response Times by Sections 
 
The following graphs display the Priority 1 incident response times for each of the four counties broken down by 
inspector area.  They highlight the challenge of policing a vast geographical area, with the most rural inspector 
areas such as Lampeter and Radnorshire, failing to meet the target response times. 
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Source: Qlikview 


7.0 User Satisfaction – Overview 


Statistical data received from iQuanta shows that there were 801 respondents to the User Satisfaction survey 
between July 2015 and June 2016. 
 


 
 
Source: ORS Survey Data 
Note:  Data excludes ‘Fairly Satisfied’ responses. 


 
Please note that the satisfaction rates detailed in the table above relate to ‘Very and Completely satisfied’ but 
exclude ‘fairly satisfied’.  Detailed feedback from victims surveyed reveal the following themes: 
 
General themes of Satisfaction  
 


 Professional Service  – everything done properly 


 Service easy to use  /  Quick response 


 Police there when victims needed them  


 Helpful officers and staff 


 All possible actions undertaken 


 Victims treated fairly and with respect 


 Good communication  /  Good victim updates   
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General Themes of Dissatisfaction 
 


 Lack of perceived action  (feeling that nothing had been done) 


 Poor communication   


 Lack of victim updates  (VCOP)  


 No feedback or follow up /  Victim didn’t know outcome of the case 


 Victim felt the onus was on them to contact the police to get updates 


 Timescale  – the length of time  it took to finalise investigations 
 


8.0     Priority 5 – Ensuring high standards of professionalism 


 
Professionalism  
 
This section will focus upon the complainant’s journey through the complaints process from the initial recording 
of complaints through to outcome. At time of writing, statistics for the second quarter of 2016/17 are not yet 
available and so this report relies upon the first quarter statistics provided by the IPCC. 
 
8.1 Timeliness of recording of complaints 


 
There is a statutory requirement to record complaint allegations within 10 working days and the nationally agreed 
target is that 90% of cases should meet that deadline. Dyfed Powys Police’s performance is consistently above 
90% and fluctuated between 90%-96% from quarter to quarter. The national average sits at 87% with the MSF 
average at 85%. 
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Timeliness of dealing with complaints once recorded 
 
8.1.1 Local Investigation 


 
The improvement in performance in this category is vast; for the same period last year, the average amount of 
time taken to investigate complaint cases for the same period last year was 226 days. This has been reduced 
nearly by half to 130 days. This is set against a national average of 162 days and a MSF average of 147 days.  
 
An enormous amount of time and energy has been devoted to clearing a backlog of cases and the training of 
Investigating Officers across the force area has resulted in files of a far superior quality arriving at PSD for quality 
assurance. This has been a contributory factor in reducing the amount of time it takes to investigate complaint 
cases.  
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Timeliness of dealing with complaints once recorded 
 
8.1.2 Local Resolution  


 
As can be seen from the above table, DPP’s average for the first quarter of the year sits at an unacceptable 216 
days to finalise the most basic of cases (Local Resolution). This is considerably longer than the amount of time is 
takes to investigate more complex cases (see above table).  
 
A detailed analysis of the statistics has been conducted an five cases were found to be over 200 days with three of 
them over 300 days.  
 
Each of the officers dealing with these cases has been spoken to regarding timescales.  
 
The Head of PSD has formalised a graded response to supervisors with ‘warning’ emails when timeliness averages 
are breached which include: 
 


a) An entry on the monthly performance slides for counties (in place for the last few months) 
b) The second stage is an email from the Head of PSD to the officer 
c) The third stage is an email from the Head of PSD to the officer and their Head of Department 
d) Finally, an email from the DCC to the Head of Department where the investigating officer works.  


 
There has already been an improvement in the provisional figures for quarter two as can be seen below (finalised 
cases) where the average now sits at 42 days. 
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Case Finalised Case Recorded Case Reference Case Result Description 
Case 


Result Case Type Investigation Days 


07/06/2016 29/01/2016 CO/00219/15 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 61 


16/06/2016 18/03/2014 CO/00313/13 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 182 


01/07/2016 18/04/2016 CO/00003/16 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 25 


07/07/2016 12/05/2016 CO/00023/16 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 8 


08/07/2016 05/02/2016 CO/00223/15 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 78 


11/07/2016 07/04/2016 CO/00263/15 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 25 


25/07/2016 18/05/2016 CO/00030/16 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 13 


25/07/2016 25/05/2016 CO/00036/16 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 4 


09/08/2016 10/05/2016 CO/00020/16 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 16 


22/08/2016 27/04/2016 CO/00010/16 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 45 


22/08/2016 14/06/2016 CO/00051/16 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 25 


28/08/2016 06/05/2016 CO/00017/16 Local Resolution - by PSD LP Complaint 51 


28/08/2016 05/07/2016 CO/00067/16 Local Resolution - by Division LD Complaint 14 


              
        Average – 42 days 


 
8.2 Allegations per 1000 employees 
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Overall, this is encouraging news in that the number of allegations made against DPP officers is significantly lower 
than the national average. Furthermore, this is an improvement on the same period last year where the number 
stood at 71 with the current national average at 70 and MSF average at 82.  
 
8.3 Vetting  
 


Month Applications Received Persons Checked 


Apr 2015 75 310 


May 2015 85 368 


Jun 2015 150 338 


Jul 2015 117 554 


Aug 2015 128 650 


Sep 2015 71 288 


Oct 2015 93 317 


Nov 2015 87 211 


Dec 2015 80 156 


Jan 2016 62 215 


Feb 2016 111 424 


Mar 2016 132 374 


Total 1191 4205 


 
Recent months have seen a number of conflicting areas of priority and demand which the Vetting Unit have had 
to endeavour to deal with.  
 
The Estates refurbishment project together with routine maintenance  has seen a significant number of 
contractors go through the vetting process, whilst key areas of operational policing such as protecting vulnerable 
people, digital and cybercrime, and support policing functions in firearms licensing and information management 
have also been areas which have demanded prioritisation.  
 
It is recognised that every application is a priority for each area of the organisation requiring the services of the 
Vetting Unit and it is envisaged that once the newly recruited third vetting officer becomes ‘fully operational’ the 
efficiency and effectiveness of turning around new applications will further improve.  
 
 


9.0 Priority Six -  Spending Wisely 
 
October 2016 
 
9.1 Update report on financial performance to the end of September 2016 


 
o A budget position statement showing the detailed financial position as at 30th September 2016 was presented 


to the Chief Officer’s Group meeting on the 10th of October. This shows that the Force’s actual net spending 
was £46.679 million compared to an expected budgeted spending level of £46.761 million to this date. It is 
apparent that the Force is operating just (£82K) within target at the halfway point of the financial year. This is 
a significant achievement given the cost reduction target of over £4million which was required to balance the 
budget for the year. 
 


o Within this total, police officer headings are slightly above the target overall which is to be expected at this 
stage of the year. A number of retirements are expected in October which will be matched by additional 
recruitment but at a lower starting salary. The budget profile is showing underspends against some local 
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policing areas and against the collaborative Firearms Unit being offset by  higher spending against HQ 
Operations and Investigations headings. The police pay overspends against the investigations and customer 
service delivery areas are expected to reduce as the Force implements the Spending Wisely Programme 
workforce plan which remains on schedule despite some difficulties filling certain workforce modernised 
positions. 
 


o The Force is experiencing some pressures on police overtime budgets however these are being contained 
within the overall Force budget at this stage.  
 


o The position on police staff budgets for the end of September shows an under spend against  local policing 
areas due to vacancies in PCSO positions earlier in the year. These vacancies have already been filled. Police 
staff overtime is overspending slightly at this stage particularly in some Investigations headings e.g. local 
scenes of crime and Information and Intelligence. The rate of underspend against police staff positions will 
reduce as the “Spending Wisely” workforce plan is implemented. 
 


o Non pay headings and income are within target overall at this stage with savings apparent against fuel and 
other supplies and services headings being offset by shortfalls against income budgets at this stage. The Force 
is yet to receive all income due against the profiled budget for site sharing reimbursements and interest 
receipt are lower than expected as a result of reductions in the Bank of England base rate following Brexit.  
 


o It is envisaged at this stage that the final outturn position for the financial year will be close to the budgeted 
level overall and the position will continue to be monitored closely on a monthly basis as the year progresses. 
 


 
 


Chief Officers Group - Summary Financial Position as at 30th September 2016


Description


Original 


Budget


Budget 


Movements 


in Year


System 


Budget


Expected 


Spending to 


End of 


September 


2016


Actual 


Spending to 


End of 


September 


2016


Difference 


(-ve under 


budget) Committed


£'000 £'000 £'000 £'000 £'000 £'000 £'000


Chief Constable's Office 2,291 28 2,319 992 928 -64 40


Central Budget/Financing -374 91 -284 983 510 -473 381


Resources Directorate


EstatesEstates 3,137 0 3,137 1,692 2,097 405 461


Business SupportBusiness Support 1,666 0 1,666 828 922 94 4


Human Resources & Development ServicesHuman Resources & Development Services 2,361 19 2,380 1,134 1,057 -77 115


Continuous Improvement and ChangeContinuous Improvement and Change 415 1 416 206 316 110 0


Legal and Compliance Directorate 1,753 0 1,753 989 995 6 3


Finance Directorate 5,942 -0 5,942 3,130 3,126 -4 318


Neighbourhoods 48,037 -122 47,915 23,875 23,674 -202 661


Investigations 21,836 204 22,040 10,970 11,099 129 522


Scientific Support 1,763 45 1,808 808 797 -11 179


Criminal Justice 1,416 -234 1,182 585 584 -1 0


Professional standards 959 9 968 476 487 11 1


Staff Associations 184 3 187 93 88 -5 0


Total Budget CC 91,384 44 91,429 46,762 46,679 -82 2,685


Difference to Budget Represented by:


Police 


Officer


Police Staff 


Costs


Officer 


Overtime


Staff 


Overtime


Non Pay 


Headings


Income 


Grants 


Capital / 


Reserves Total


£'000 £'000 £'000 £'000 £'000 £'000 £'000


Chief Constable's OfficeChief Constable's Office 42 17 -54 3 -43 -29 -64 


Central Budget/FinancingCentral Budget/Financing -521 -69 66 -21 -142 213 -473 


Resources DirectorateResources Directorate 152 106 -4 8 -150 420 531


Legal and Compliance DirectorateLegal and Compliance Directorate 56 20 0 6 -57 -19 6


Finance DirectorateFinance Directorate 46 -14 0 3 -36 -3 -4 


NeighbourhoodsNeighbourhoods 10 -195 78 7 -157 55 -202 


InvestigationsInvestigations 232 -144 78 44 -68 -12 129


Professional standardsProfessional standards 17 -19 -0 -1 16 -1 11


Scientific SupportScientific Support -0 13 0 4 -28 -0 -11 


Criminal JusticeCriminal Justice Dept. 13 10 -0 -4 -20 -0 -1 


Staff AssociationsStaff Associations -2 -1 -1 0 -1 0 -5 


Total Force 44 -275 163 49 -687 624 -82 
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9.2 Spending Wisely Update 


 
At the ‘Spending Wisely’ Governance Meeting of the 6th October 2016, an update was provided on progress 
against various work streams being progressed. 
  
o Inspector Mann provided an update on the main findings that emerged from the review of the Victim Code 


of Practice which highlighted areas of improvements that would be taken forward in relation to  in 
documentation, processes, IT and staff resources. 
 


o Chief Inspector Craig Templeton updated the Group on the considerable progress that had been made in 
respect of the ‘Understanding Demand’ work stream. The initial phase of this was focusses on understanding 
and modelling priority one and two response policing requirements for the Force. This work has suggested a 
75% match between demand and resources available for the Force at present which, given the challenges of 
rurality alongside staffing and rota constraints, was viewed fairly positively. Various recommendations are to 
be considered and consulted upon which would improve on this for the future. The next stages of the 
demand work involve an assessment of demand against resources across NPT, RPU, CID, PVP, IOM etc. 
 


o Detective Chief Inspector Andy Williams provided an update in respect of the Incident and Crime Review. 
Proposals were agreed that would further improve compliance with crime recording standards and address 
HMIC recommendations around crime allocation decisions taking account of victim vulnerability 
considerations. Given the increased workload that these changes would generate, further proposals were 
presented on the need to establish a crime desk to consider whether physical attendance was necessary at 
each and every scheduled / low priority call. Some process improvements and resourcing decisions were 
made in respect of no-crime and crime filling arrangements.  
 


o Phase one of the workforce element of the ‘Spending Wisely’ Programme is being implemented as per the 
agreed timeframe which covers a three year period and involves a reduction of 34 constable positions 
(Workforce Modernisation) and 34 sergeant positions with savings being available for re-investment. There 
are 3 workforce modernisation posts (Detective Constable Trainer, Trainer Operations and Collision 
Investigator posts) which are slightly behind schedule due recruitment proving unsuccessful to date however 
the savings envisaged in the cost reduction plan are being progressed.  
 


9.3 Collaboration Update 
 


o The Force is currently in the process of finalising its Collaboration Strategy and a number of potential avenues 
for local collaboration with partners have been scoped and are being evaluated as part of this work. The Force 
is expecting HMIC Value for Money profile information to be released in coming months that can be used to 
evaluate progress and costs for pay and non-pay activities. 


 
9.4 Procurement Update 


 
o Dyfed Powys Police Procurement staff work collaboratively with South Wales and Gwent Police and a 


Strategic Lead position was established some years ago to ensure a joined up and collaborative approach. The 
Team were successful in winning the inaugural “Government Opportunities Excellence in Public Procurement 
Award Wales” on the 6th of October 2016 under the “Collaboration Award for Central Government and NHS 
(Sponsored by Browne Jacobson)” category. 


 
o The Home Office has published a comparison of prices paid by each individual Force across a basket of Police 


uniform, equipment, stationery and IT standard products. This has demonstrated a good performance 
against all categories of spending and products. The Force is engaging heavily in the work being undertaken 
nationally under Collaborative Law Enforcement Procurement (CLEP) and utilises National Procurement 
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Service (NPS) and local collaborative procurement contracts or frameworks where these are available for the 
majority of spending. 
 


9.5 Project Management Update 
 


o Key projects are progressing well at this stage with the award of contracts for Body Worn Video being 
imminent. Further releases of Mobile Data software are to be rolled out which incorporate Sudden Death 
and Street Bail processes as well as improvements to current processes and screens. A further update is 
expected which will include Use of Force and MARF / MOPI and PINS processes. 
 


o The Force runs three concurrent scrum and sprint cycles to prioritise crime, operations and business support 
IT developments over a five week period. Some considerable work is being taken forward through these, 
based upon the Forces Digital Strategy, which is being managed through the use of work-stream tracker 
software. The Digital Mailroom and Trent Projects are being progressed through this mechanism. 
 


o The vehicle fit in respect of the telematics project has been completed and data is being captured from Force 
vehicle. Person identification devices will be issued to staff and officer in coming months. 
 


o A summary of capital spending to the end of September is shown in the Table on page 24. The Force is 
currently in the process of updating the forward capital strategy as part of the budget process for next year. 
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Capital Budget Position to 30th September 2016


Description Original Virement


Budget 


2016/17


Actual to 


Date


Committed 


Spending


Remaining 


Budget


£'000 £'000 £'000 £'000 £'000 £'000


Estates Projects
CXPCC Estates Strategy - PCC 2,225 0 2,225 75 527 1,624 


CXBIM HQ Office Refurbishment - Business Improvement 80 0 80 0 0 80 


CXCLC Force Wide Custody Ligature & CCTV works 300 0 300 0 0 300 


CXORE HQ Office Refurbishment - Minor 20 0 20 23 8 -11 


CXREF HQ Refuse Compound 30 0 30 0 0 30 


CXUPS FCC UPS Renewal 45 0 45 0 0 45 


Vehicles
CXFS Fleet Budgets 1,144 0 1,144 411 772 -39 


CXBT Boat Replacement 120 0 120 0 0 120 


Digital Policing / Other Projetcs
CID Projects
CXC01 Officer Portal 15 0 15 0 0 15 


CXC02 Electronic Witness Statements 10 -10 0 0 0 0 


CXC05 Streamlined Digital file 25 -25 0 0 0 0 


CXC06 Central Data Information Store 100 0 100 0 0 100 


CXC07 ANPR - Replacements / New National System 180 40 220 65 98 57 


CXC09 Digital Photography 100 0 100 0 0 100 


CXC10 Postal Requisitioning / Charging 10 0 10 0 0 10 


CXC11 Cyber Crime 40 200 240 46 0 194 


CXC12 CID Equipment 25 0 25 0 0 25 


Director of Finance Projects
CXI01 GIS 25 0 25 0 0 25 


CXI02 Core Replacement Programme 50 0 50 11 0 39 


CXI04 WAN 238 0 238 0 0 238 


CXI05 PSN 240 0 240 55 54 131 


CXI06 Disaster Recovery 100 0 100 61 6 33 


CXI07 Server / Storage - Replacements 40 0 40 2 0 38 


CXI08 Storage & Backup replacement/Upgrades 140 0 140 0 132 8 


CXI09 Strategic IT Developments (IAM) 175 0 175 0 0 175 


CXI11 Telematics 97 0 97 64 24 9 


CXI12 Firewall Replacements 50 0 50 0 0 50 


CXI14 USB memory Stick 25 0 25 0 0 25 


CXI15 Server Room - Fire Suppressant 35 0 35 0 0 35 


CXI16 Oracle Site License Reduction/removal 100 0 100 0 0 100 


CXI17 Wireless Access - All Stations 15 0 15 10 0 5 


CXINK Live Link 10 0 10 0 0 10 


CXCIN CAPITAL - Collaboration / Integration 25 0 25 0 0 25 


CXDRA CAPITAL - Device Rationalisation 50 -50 0 0 0 0 


Emergenccy Services Network (ESMCP)


CXJ08 ESMCP 150 176 326 0 0 326 


CX5A2 Mobile Data 131 -100 31 47 41 -56 


CXI13 Airwave Radio replacement 76 -76 0 0 0 0 


Legal Services Capital  Projects


CXL01 MOPI 20 0 20 0 0 20 


CXL02 Electronic Data Records Management 90 -55 35 0 0 35 


CXL03 Information Sharing 20 0 20 0 0 20 


Territorial Policing Projects


CXJ01 First Contact 75 0 75 0 0 75 


CXJ03 Body Worn Video 400 0 400 0 0 400 


CXJ09 Track My Crime 50 -50 0 0 0 0 


CXJ10 Social Media 25 0 25 0 0 25 


CXJ11 Operations Equipment 60 0 60 10 0 50 


CXJ12 In-Car Video 250 0 250 0 0 250 


CXI18 IP999 Upgrade 438 -50 388 0 0 388 


CXCRT Customer Relationship Management 175 0 175 0 0 175 


Continuous Improvement Projects


CXB01 Other Projects / Contingency 13 0 13 1 0 12 


Total Capital Position 7,857 0 7,857 880 1,661 5,316 






_1537771548.pdf


 


 


D
yf


ed
 P


o
w


ys
 P


o
lic


e 
2


0
1


6
 


   


IID
 


       F
or


ce
 In


te
lli


ge
nc


e 
D


ep
ar


tm
en


t 


   F
or


ce
 In


te
lli


ge
nc


e 
D


ep
ar


tm
en


t 


  


  


Mr Williams 
Director of Resources 


11th October 2016 (Version 1.0)  
 
 
 
 
 


Police Accountability Board (PAB) 
Estates & HR Report 


18th October 2016 
 







 


 


 
 


Page 2 of 7 


Document Control 
 


Version Date Department Comments 
1.0 11/10/2016 ACPO  


    


 


Force Estates Compliance Performance and Other Key Activity 


 


Introduction 


 


The Force Estates Department continues to be very busy managing a broad portfolio of activities, 


providing a responsive estates service to all areas of the Force. This report covers some of the main 


areas currently being delivered. However, in addition, the Estates Department also continues to provide 


a wide range of support to the ongoing OPCC led Force Estates Improvement Programme – this is not 


covered below as we are aware that it is subject to a separate report to PAB, but it remains a busy area 


of activity for the Estates staff, involving daily liaison between the Territorial Estates Team, OPCC and 


Consultants and Contractors employed to deliver the Programme of Works. 


1. Statutory Compliance 


 


Our legislative compliance is critical for the Health, Safety and Welfare of the public, our Officers and 


Staff and visitors to all premises within the Dyfed Powys Police Estates Portfolio.   


There are thousands of transactional activities that make up and deliver the annual Estates compliance 


performance (service reports, certificates, remedial works, notices, permits etc.) and we track these 


every day, capturing the information in an enormous database.  To highlight the current position, we 


have provided an attached summary of the main legislative headings where we have analysed the 


degree of compliance compared to the legislation, to arrive at a percentage score, which is then RAG 


(Red, Amber, Green) rated to highlight key areas for attention.   


Due to the scale of the task and the necessarily dynamic nature of the work, it is impossible to achieve 


100% on every heading, therefore we sought guidance from our Health and Safety Senior Manager, who 


provides the independent assurance for this area of performance for the Force. He advised that an 


overall rating of above 75% is good.  Currently, our overall rating is 88%. 


The summary below sets out our current overall compliance position, indicating key systems areas. 


Inevitably, within such a broad assessment, there are a range of numbers that make up the overall 88% 


compliance position. These include areas where we are currently exceptionally strong and above target, 


such as Asbestos (100%), Air Conditioning (100%), Heating (99%) and Water (91%), to areas where 


there is work ongoing to bring the latest performance figure well above the 75% target. In the latter 


category, we would currently include Fire Systems (77%) and Display Energy Certificates (69%) – for all 


these areas, inspection work has either recently been carried out by our nominated contractor and we 


await his formal report before updating the scoring, or a procurement exercise has recently been 


completed and the contractor is about to start the live compliance inspection. The key message is that all 


compliance work is performance managed very closely to ensure that a strong performance is delivered 


consistently, and certainly above the 75% formal target level.  







 


 


 
 


Page 3 of 7 


 


2. Customer Focus 


 


The Estates Department has spent much of the spring and summer months in 2016 looking at the needs 


of its customers and providing answers tailored to a better experience.  Key areas we have focused on 


include: 


 New Estates Helpdesk – this is now IT based, using the work tracker template adopted by the 


Force 


 Developed a new Estates Intranet page, which has useful information laid out in a logical and 


intuitive manner 


 Established SLA’s and published these on our Intranet 


 Developed a suite of KPI’s which are about to go live.  


 Developed an Estates Satisfaction Questionnaire which will help further shape and improve 


the service moving forward - this will go live in the winter 2016. 


 


3. Ongoing Estates Projects and Initiatives 


 


In regard to Project Management we are currently managing an array of small works schemes across 


the Force and the most significant of these is the Custody Works improvement, which is currently 


ongoing. This work concentrates on adherence to the Home Office Standards in our Custody Suites.  We 


successfully completed the Ammanford Custody Works to allow its opening on schedule for 3rd October 


2016, allowing the transfer of detainees from Llanelli to Ammanford.  The next stages of the programme 


are at Custody Suites in Haverfordwest, Aberystwyth, Newtown and Cardigan and these are underway 


with all work due to be completed by February 2017.   


A further busy area of activity is the ongoing HQ space planning and minor refurbishment works. As part 


of this, the Estates Department manage the space allocation for departments and this involves a 


constant chain of moving requirements to meet new / different customer needs.  The overall goal is to 
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allocate space in a fair and equitable manner, achieving efficiency of use, functional suitability for the 


Department and a location which provides benefits derived from the synergy of co-locating Departments 


who achieve business productivity through this closer working. Each relocation generally involves a 


refurbishment of the space to provide a better working environment for the Officers and Staff, whilst 


maximising the efficiencies previously mentioned.   


COG approved the 2016/17 plan last March, but the plan is necessarily dynamic as and when any new 


or additional priorities are identified – for example, high priority changes have been added to the 


programme in the year, in relation to the creation of a Protecting Vulnerable People (PVP) Hub, together 


with additional facilities for Cyber Crime.  Whilst the Cyber Crime area is a relatively simple 


refurbishment, the PVP Hub is a significant amount of work. An update on the 2016/17 programme is 


below, which reflects 5 packages of work complete, 4 underway (including the high priority PVP / Cyber 


work) and 5 yet to commence – the programme shows some of the latter now having completion dates in 


early 2017/18, due to the impact of PVP / Cyber works, but we will try and catch up as much of this time 


as we can.   
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Strategic HR Issues 


 
 


1. Introduction 
 


This report provides an update on some of the current strategic HR issues and performance 
within the Force.  It covers matters including recruitment, learning and development, managing 
attendance and the introduction of Job Families. 
 


2. Recruitment Position 
 


Dyfed-Powys Police continues to be very active in the recruiting field, offering opportunities to – 
join as Police Officers, PCSOs, Special Constables and as Police Staff.  We advertise all our 
recruitment opportunities widely, including on our website, through specialist press (both online 
and hard copy) and also have a dedicated Twitter account where followers can track up and 
coming recruitment opportunities. 
 
To underpin all our recruitment activity, the Force have a Workforce Plan, which sets out our 
recruitment targets both for the year ahead and for the four years following.  This pro-active and 
planned approach helps ensure that all our vacancies are filled quickly, thereby minimising any 
impact on both the operational and support activity of the Force. Additionally, we are currently 
finalising the recruitment of a Postitive Action officer for our HR team, to help us drive forward 
with ensuring that our recruitment draws upon the skills and capabilities of all areas of our 
community.  
 
The current recruitment position against our main areas of workforce is set out below: 
 


a. Police Officers.  Against an authorised establishment of 1157, we currently have an 
actual strength of 1141, representing a fill rate of 98.6%.  We have a new intake of 
Police Officers scheduled to start training in December.  Additionally, we have recently 
run a number of Police Officer Transferee recruitment drives to fill posts with specialist 
skills or in specific locations within our Force area – these Transferees will commence 
training in January, 2017. 


b. PCSOs.  Against an authorised establishment of 148, we currently have 9 vacancies, 
with a number of these vacancies generated by some PCSOs recently being selected 
for recruitment as Police Officers.  A further training course of new recruits is 
scheduled for 7th November, with all individuals now selected and ready to start, and 
plans are also well advanced for our next intake in January 2017. 


c. Special Constables.  The recruitment of Special Constables represents an important 
priority for the Force, with the aim of having a strength of 200 Special Constables on 
strength. There have been a number of recruiting drives over recent months. At 
present, we have 184 Special Constables, but we are aware that this figure contains a 
proportion that is not active. We are currently processing some 30+ applications for 
recruitment early next year.  


d. Police Staff.  Against an authorised establishment of 611 Police Staff, we currently 
have 6.5 vacancies, representing a fill rate of 98.9%.  To ensure we are able to fill the 
majority of our posts quickly, Dyfed-Powys Police operate a “bank” system, where we 
have pre-cleared a number of entry level applicants (Grade C) through our full 
recruitment process and then hold them awaiting the first suitable vacancy.  This 
initiative has helped us maintain a responsive recruitment service for the Force. 


 
3. Promotion Boards 


 
The Force is currently running a number of internal Promotion Boards at both Sergeant and 
Inspector level.  As might be expected, we have received a large number of applications from our 
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Police Officers.  The Inspector Boards should be completed during October, with the Sergeant 
Boards done in November.  These annual Boards provide important opportunities for Police 
Officers to develop their careers, albeit the number of vacancies are limited and the competition 
will undoubtedly be tough. 


 
4. Learning and Development 


 
The Force continues to make a strong investment in learning and development, ensuring that it 
has the right skills within its staff to deliver all its outputs and also providing opportunities to staff 
to grow and develop their careers. 
 
The Force continues to invest in leadership development training, running a number of courses 
and workshops at both middle and senior management level.  The feedback from all these events 
has consistently been excellent, with staff saying that it is an important additional opportunity to 
develop their wider people management skills, in addition to the development of the specialist 
skills required for their role.  We plan to maintain this approach during 2017 with elements of the 
leadership programme roll-out involving staff at all levels in the organisation seeing this as an 
important initiative to grow further the operational capability of the Force. 


 
Dyfed-Powys Police is also continuing to develop and roll-out the learning and development 
applications of its iTrent, HR system.  The aimof this work is to ensure that iTrent is able to 
support the Force in both identifying all the current skills of the workforce and also to help us 
identify future skills gaps, based on projected staff turnover, which can then be fed into the next 
cycle of the Learning and Development Programme.  At present, this is done through a range of 
different methods, which in the main, are spreadsheet based and not always consistent, therefore 
the development of iTrent will help us automate much of this work, bringing a coherent approach 
to skills development and succession planning. 


 


5. Performance and Development Review Report 
 


The Force is currently reviewing its PDR procedures and formats.  Feedback from users 
suggests that changes introduced in 2015 have made some elements of the IT process more 
difficult, with screens more difficult to navigate through and the experience is reported as being 
much less intuitive. 
 
To respond to these issues, we have set up a number of workshops with staff across the Force 
area to receive their feedback and suggestions.  As part of this process, we have also taken the 
opportunity to look at PDR processes being operated by external organisations, both Police 
Forces and wider.  We have recently just finished analysing all this feedback and suggestions 
and we are currently in the process of finalising some options on the best way to proceed for 
Chief Officers’ consideration. 
 


6. Managing Attendance:  Force Sickness Absence Performance – 1st April to 30th 
September, 2016 


 
Attendance management continues to be an important area of the focus for the Force. 
 
Over the first six months of 2016-17, the percentage of staff absent due to sickness was 4.24%, 
this is above the Force target of 4%.  Analysis has shown that the target categories of sickness 
absence continues to be “Muscoskeletal” and “Psychological Disorder”, and both have increased 
during this reporting period compared to the same period last year.  Whilst there are undoubtedly 
issues that the Force wants to look at and seek to improve, CIPD surveys show that these 
increases are in line with the wider public sector (increased 0.8 days over the 2015 reporting 
period), with over two-thirds of these organisations reporting an increase in mental health 
problems. Also, from 2015-16 data, Dyfed Powys Police was the best performing Force in Wales 
and was second in its Most Similar Group.  
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In looking at total Dyfed-Powys Police figures in more detail, the highest two categories of 
reasons for duty days lost of Police Officers are “Psychological Disorders” (35%) and 
“Muscoskeletal” (25%).  For Police Staff, “Psychological Disorders” account for 38%, but with 
“Digestive Disorders” being rated as second (19%).  As part of this, Force data also shows some 
increase in the proportion of long term absences (greaater than 28 days), which is now 17.5% of 
total absence, in comparison to 15.44% last year.  We believe this is linked to the increase in 
“Muscoskeletal” and “Psychological Disorders”, both of which can prove complex in nature.  We 
are also concerned that waiting times for health treatment might be having an impact on recovery 
issues – for example, in a briefing paper for the National Assembly for Wales regarding Welsh  
Government targets for NHS treatment waiting times, it was noted that Hywel Dda University LHB 
has had the lowest percentage performance against the 26 week treatment target of all the 
Health Boards since 2015.  We are now carrying out closer monitoring of NHS health treatments, 
to try and obtain more Force related information on treatment times so that we can better 
understand the potential issues here. 
 
Against this backdrop, the Force continues to develop and deliver a range of strategies, plans 
and initiatives to promote the health and wellbeing of its staff in order to maximise the operational 
effectiveness of the Force.  This work is led by the Wellbeing Group, which is Chaired at Chief 
Officer level.  Recent work has included the launch of the Employee Assistance Programme Care 
First, providing support to staff across a range of areas, from occupational health counselling 
services to wider support, such as debt management advice.  We have also just launched the 
Police Mutual Private Health Scheme and, whilst this must be funded by individual staff 
members, we believe it will be positive for both the individual and the organisation.  There are 
also other initiatives, which are linked to this, including the focus on leadership training, 
emphasising the positive impact to health and wellbeing effective line management can make to 
staff, together with more specific training for Line Managers on the key elements of the 
attendance management process. 
 
At the Chief Officer Group on 10th October, the whole issue of sickness and attendance 
management was considered in detail.  Amongst the issues selected for follow-up was to 
commission additional work to understand more fully the range of potential issues and factors 
that underpin the general area of “Psychological Disorders”.  The Chief Officer Group wanted 
additional information on this important area, together with a review on whether additional 
interventions and initiatives could help to improve performance in this area.  This work has now 
been commissioned and a report will be put forward in the near future. 
 


7. Job Family 
 


The Force is now nearing completion of its Job Family initiative.  The Job Family concept  
brigades Police Staff into one of a small number of Family’s (7), as opposed to the large number 
of specialisms that existed across the Police Staff previously.  The introduction of Job Family’s 
will give Police Staff improved opportunities to move and develop their careers within this much 
broader Job Family and will also give the Force increased flexibility in how it is able to manage 
and deploy its staff.  This approach is best practice. 
 
Currently, the implementation of Job Family’s has passed the half way point and is going well and 
is due for completion next month.  We have worked hard with UNISON on the development and 
roll-out of this initiative, which has been an important element in its success to date. 
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DECISIONS ARISING FROM MEETING 20/07/16 


Decision 


No 


Decision Summary To be 


progressed 


by 


PAB T2 


01 


That Policing Accountability Board meetings will 


occur on a quarterly basis, on the third week of the 


relevant month, with papers received a week in 


advance where possible from the Force 


All 


ACTION SUMMARY FROM MEETING ON 15/03/2016 


Action No Action Summary Progress: 


PAB 308 Force to provide re-offending data differentiating 


between IOM scheme participants and IOM 


members in prison by the Policing Accountability 


Board in May 


Discharged 


PAB 309 SPR frameworks to be presented at a future 


Policing Board meeting, to include quality 


assurance of assessments 


Discharged 


Updated 


report to be 


provided 


PAB 310 Drug driving scheme data to be updated and 


provided to PCC, and included in future priority 1 


reports 


Discharged 


PAB 311 Examples of ‘police only’ ACRs utilised, and 


examples of the difference between youth 


In progress 


Meeting: Police Accountability 
Board 


Venue: Police HQ 
Date:  20th July 2016   


Time:  10:00 – 13:00 







 


  2 


 


The PCC opened the first accountability meeting of term 2, explaining the format for 


future meetings.  Accountability Board meetings will be held quarterly, within the third 


week of the month, to consider the strategic direction, with fortnightly Policing Board 


meetings considering more detailed discussions.  The PCC thanked staff for their input 


into the reports requested for the meeting. 


Decision: That Policing Accountability Board meetings will occur on a quarterly 


basis, on the third week of the relevant month, with papers received a week in 


advance where possible from the Force 


 


 


community resolutions and youth restorative 


disposals, to be shared with the OPCC 


PAB 312 Force to update data on historic and current 


sexual offences by the Policing Accountability 


Board in May 


Discharged 


To be 


included in 


future priority 


1 reports 


PAB 313 SR to consider breakdown of Stop and Search 


data by territory, and to conduct comparison of 


positive Stop and Search rates between forces on 


Best Use of Stop and Search Scheme 


Discharged 


PAB 314 Case file quality statistics for files being sent to 


CPS to be shared with the OPCC 


Discharged 


PAB 315 Summary of status of case file preparation 


training to be included in the criminal justice 


joint services review 


Discharged 


PAB 316 CFO to refresh what proportion of costs awarded 


via PLPs are received and therefore what is 


outstanding and what courts are doing to pursue 


payments 


Discharged 


PAB 317 Force representative to contact OPCC to discuss 


how ACR menu options are recorded to allow for 


future analysis 


Discharged 


PAB 318 SR to analyse the proportion of change over time 


of the application of outcome 10 to sexual 


offences, along with a comparison with other 


forces 


Discharged 


PAB 319 CC to confirm the model for the extension of the 


mental health triage scheme 


Discharged 
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Minutes of the Accountability Meeting held on 15th March 2016 and Matters 


Arising 


The PCC noted that the action reference numbers should have the prefix PAB, rather than 


PB. 


 


Formal closure of term 1 outstanding actions 


PAB 308 – the OPCC had received a response from the IOM analyst.  The PCC was 


satisfied with the level of data provided.  The ACC explained that the future format of 


IOM was being considered, and agreed to update the PCC when recommendations were 


available.  The update would also include the current status of the Multi Agency 


Safeguarding Hub (MASH) development. 


Action: Update in relation to current IOM activity and progress of the MASH to 


be provided to PCC 


PAB 309 – the PCC had received a report from November 2015.  The PCC requested the 


OPCC be provided with a copy of an updated report prior to the Force’s next Strategic 


Policing Requirement (SPR) meeting, scheduled for next week.  The ACC considered it 


worthwhile for the PCC to also receive a briefing on the matter. 


Action: Update on SPR to be provided to the PCC prior to the next SPR meeting 


PAB 310 – the PCC noted that the performance data provided does not include drug 


driving scheme data, but is content that he does not currently require the information. 


PAB 311 – the PCC noted this matter had been picked up through wider discussions on 


restorative justice within the fortnightly Policing Board meetings.  A report on progress 


was anticipated by the PCC.  A discussion ensued regarding community understanding of 


restorative justice approaches.  The ACC requested two months to conduct research prior 


to reporting back to the PCC. 


Action: Update on Restorative Justice approaches to be provided within the next 


two months 


PAB 312 – the PCC observed that the increase in sexual offences reported was not only 


due to historic cases.  This was confirmed by the ACC, who stated that the data relating 


to historic offences was beginning to plateau, but all Forces were experiencing escalating 


reporting of all types of sexual offences.  The ACC stated that live data was available as 


required by the PCC, and suggested the future focus should be on how victims of such 


crimes are dealt with throughout their case, including the relationship with partner 


agencies.  The PCC agreed, stating he would like sexual offences data to be included in 


priority 1 performance reports.   
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Action: OPCC to consider performance data and determine what further 


information would be required, for communication to the Force by mid-


September 


Action: For sexual offences to be included in priority 1 


 


PAB 313 – SR stated the subject was being considered within the discussions surrounding 


future governance structures.  The PCC stated he was content with the current Stop and 


Search data. 


PAB 314 – updated data was included in the report to be considered later in the agenda.  


The PCC stated the matter would also be raised at the Local Criminal Justice Board 


(LCJB) meetings. 


PAB 316 – the CFO provided an overview of the originating discussion.  A query had been 


raised in relation to the costs of undertaking Police Led Prosecutions (PLPs) in 


comparison to the monies recovered at the end of the process.  The PCC considered this 


could be raised at the LCJB if necessary.  The DoF stated information was monitored on 


the costs awarded received, and whilst there were difficulties in recovering costs 


awarded, it was not currently at a level for concern.  It was agreed the matter would be 


monitored by the CFO and DoF, and raised at future meetings if required.  


PAB 317 – MMS stated this was linked to PAB 311.  The PCC considered this could be 


dealt with at an operational level. 


PAB 318 – SR stated there were no significant differences between DPP and other Welsh 


Forces or most similar forces. 


PAB 319 – the ACC stated that an officer had been assigned to the mental health triage 


team to replace the officer who had moved on, and there was a bank of officers who had 


been trained to provide cover when required.  The scheme has been extended for a 


further 12 months, with further reviews built in.  Section 136 and juvenile detentions had 


reduced significantly across the Force area.  The triage team had also expanded their 


activity to be able to provide live information regarding mental health issues to teams in 


attendance at other incidents such as firearms responses.  The PCC sought assurance 


that partner agencies were responding appropriately to the change in section 136 


legislation.  The CC expects the demand on police will continue to grow, and expressed 


concern that partner agencies were not fully prepared for the impact of this.  The PCC 


queried what was being done at an operational level.  The ACC stated that repeat 


demand in terms of hospital responses were considered in local performance and tasking 


events, with Chief Inspectors in contact locally with heads of wards in mental health 


units.  Mental health multi agency boards were attended by representatives of DPP.  The 


ACC stated this needed to be discussed at Public Service Board meetings, and work was 


underway to collate evidence for demand to progress these discussions.  The PCC raised 


the matter of demand on resources.  The ACC confirmed that a lack of mental health 
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service beds resulted in increased demand on the Force, as there was a requirement for 


officers to transport individuals to the available bed, rather than handing over to the 


nearest mental health unit.  Service Level Agreements were required in order to agree 


how the Mental Health Concordat will be realised.  The PCC requested he be included in 


strategic discussions surrounding this issue. 


 


Assurance 


Principles of assurance activity 


The PCC provided an overview of the draft guidance document, inviting comments and 


feedback from the Force.  The CC considered it a positive development.  The PCC 


requested that members consider the document following the meeting and provide 


feedback to the OPCC.  An update will also be considered at the next meeting. 


The DCC queried if scrutiny should be re-labelled as quality assurance to improve buy-in 


and make the focus more positive.  The PCC accepted the proposal, but recognised the 


need to ensure the PCC met his statutory functions of scrutinising and holding the CC to 


account.   


The ACC considered it useful for the Force and OPCC to work together to identify areas 


for review in order to support improvements.  This was echoed by the CC, who suggested 


that external partners be included where suitable, in order to enhance the reviews.  The 


PCC stated this needed careful consideration.  SR stated that the forward work plan for 


assurance activity would be agreed between the CC and PCC prior to implementation, but 


a mechanism for dealing with ad-hoc issues would also need to be agreed. 


A discussion ensued regarding interim governance arrangements prior to the 


appointment of the new Chief Constable.  It was agreed that there was a need to ensure 


appropriate governance structures exist to support decision making, whilst allowing 


flexibility for the incoming Chief Constable to make any changes they see fit.  The PCC 


urged that his office be included in the discussions of the Force’s new governance 


structure arrangements.  The PCC highlighted the Estates Board as an example of a 


governance structure which needed immediate agreement in order to deliver on the 


programme of work.  The PCC expressed his frustration at the outstanding 


accommodation business case which had been requested a number of months ago.  The 


ACC suggested a timeline of key decisions be drafted in order to support scheduling of 


preparatory work, to which the PCC agreed. 


Action: Timeline for when key decisions are needed to be made by the PCC to be 


provided to the Force to support planning processes 
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Governance structures 


The DCC thanked HM-H and Paul Morris for their work in developing the governance 


model and terms of reference which had been shared with the PCC.  A consultation event 


with senior leaders is planned for 2nd August.  The PCC enquired if there were plans to 


include views from the rest of the workforce.  The DCC confirmed that this would be 


incorporated following the senior leaders’ consultation.  Consultation to date had 


highlighted the need for a police and crime delivery plan, incorporating the strategic 


priorities and objectives, with clear roles and responsibilities outlined.  Feedback had also 


been received regarding the communication of decisions.  The Corporate 


Communications team were tasked with reviewing the Force intranet site.  The PCC 


urged that work between the Force and OPCC be dovetailed to avoid duplication.  SR and 


HM-H confirmed that they were in communication over the matter.  The DCC provided an 


overview of the draft planning cycle and structures, and suggested a separate meeting 


be arranged between Force senior leaders and the PCC to agree the way forward, to 


which the PCC agreed.  HM-H explained the process for decision making and risk 


escalation at the various groups.  The PCC queried if there was a delivery plan currently 


in existence.  HM-H confirmed there was not. 


 


Current Force performance against Police and Crime Plan 2013-2018 priorities, 


including a summary of Force focus areas 


The PCC stated that as the priority 5 update was received close to the meeting, it would 


be considered and any queries raised outside of the meeting. 


The PCC noted that the rise in total crime had been attributed to the introduction of 


accurate crime recording.  However, the PCC identified between a 10 and 15% increase 


from May 2015 to May 2016, which he felt could not be attributed to the better crime 


recording standards.  The ACC considered a number of factors influence the figures, 


including peaks in the reporting of historical sexual offences and violent crime increases 


being linked to the increase in domestic abuse reporting.  The ACC stated the quality of 


service i.e. compliance with the Victims’ Code of Practice, bail management delays and 


telephone analysis was worthy of consideration to understand overall performance.  The 


PCC stated that as it had been 18 months since the change in recording practices, this 


was no longer a realistic reason for the increase.  The CC acknowledged this, however 


highlighted that the improvement would have been gradual through the first year.  SR 


stated that whilst there had been an increase, figures were following a similar pattern to 


last year.  The PCC expressed an interest in understanding the operational response to 


increases in reporting.  The ACC offered to provide information shared at local tasking 


and performance events.  The ACC stated that the multi-agency response to repeat 


victims and offender management required further attention. 


The PCC sought further information on the rise in domestic incidents, in particular, the 


number of repeat victims.  The ACC stated that historically, approximately 12% to 15% 
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of domestic abuse victims were repeat victims, but the current figure was over 20%.  


This increase was comparable with most similar forces.  Work was ongoing with local 


agencies to support vulnerable people, and Multi Agency Risk Assessment Conferences 


(MARACs) were now being piloted on a daily basis, as opposed to monthly.  A discussion 


ensued regarding the reasons for the increase in total crime, with a suggestion that 


increased confidence in crime reporting was attributable, although this was yet to be 


supported with research.  The PCC stated total recorded crime is not a good indicator of 


quality of service, and he would not be setting targets for DPP to reduce crime by a 


certain percentage.  He stated his wish for the Force to understand the changes in the 


crime landscape and emanating changes in the demand profile.  This would also need to 


be communicated to the public.  The ACC highlighted that the Force’s response need for 


category 1 and 2 calls had increased over a period of time, specifically the calls from 


other agencies requesting the police to attend.  The ACC stated that increased confidence 


in reporting could no longer be used as the reason for increases in the number of crimes 


recorded.  The PCC welcomed this comment. 


The PCC commented that the demand of calls for service from hospitals in 


Carmarthenshire was significant, and considered it would be worthwhile to analyse the 


data further to understand the situation fully.  The ACC confirmed that the PCSO trial in 


Llanelli hospital was ongoing, and would be included in the neighbourhood review which 


was due to be reported on at the end of September.  The ACC highlighted that many 


calls for service were received from hospital mental health wards regarding vulnerable 


patients, violence and missing persons.  The ACC suggested the policing infrastructure 


such as CCTV and ANPR around hospitals required consideration.  The CC acknowledged 


this, stating that hospitals were now being considered as a community in order to 


consider how the police best respond to the demand for service.  The PCC suggested 


engaging community health councils to review the demand for policing in hospitals, and 


that the opportunity to work together be explored.   


Action: Engaging Community Health Councils to be explored with regards to 


evaluating the PCSO trial in Llanelli hospital and reviewing the demand for 


policing in hospitals 


The PCC acknowledged that file quality was being discussed at the LCJB.  The PCC 


queried the action taken to address the spike of unused material in April 2016.  The ACC 


stated this was an ongoing disclosure issue.  The ACC stated work was in progress and 


was encouraged that improvements were being made.  The PCC acknowledged the good 


work being done, but urged that it continue to be monitored.  The CC highlighted that 


many of the issues with files were those that could be expected, and expressed his 


frustration at the CPS’ feedback on file quality.  The CC considered the CPS had a role to 


play in supporting how cases are presented.  The PCC had received feedback at the All 


Wales Criminal Justice Board that DPP were performing well, and considered this was to 


be congratulated and maintained. 


The PCC queried the current differential in service provision between English and Welsh 


language calls as he had been made aware that timeliness was an issue.  The CC stated 
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this was in relation to 101 calls.  Exact figures were not currently available; however the 


CC stated that the average waiting time for Welsh calls to be answered was typically 


longer than that of English calls.  The CC confirmed that Welsh was now an essential 


criteria on the person specification for communication centre staff, and the Welsh 


Language Commissioner had been invited to meet the CC in September to discuss the 


challenges and potential solutions of delivering an effective bilingual service.  The PCC 


had met the Welsh Language Commissioner informally recently, and stated she was 


complimentary of the work of the organisation in relation to the Welsh Language 


Standards.  The PCC noted that whilst it would be a challenge, he was keen to ensure the 


Standards were met. 


Action: For information on Welsh language calls for service to be included in 


performance data 


The PCC expressed concern that attendance at immediate response calls within the 20 


minute target was consistently lower in Ceredigion than in the other three counties.  The 


ACC stated this had been explored in much detail, and was attributed to rurality.  The 


types of roads and rural areas in Powys and Ceredigion resulted in longer response 


times.  There had also been some process issues with officers not registering on their 


handsets in a timely manner that they had arrived on scene.  The ACC suggested this 


approach could be altered if it was felt it a priority, but would require further discussion 


in terms of budget implications.  The DCC highlighted that improvements had been made 


since last year, as average response times were approximately 83%, compared to 96% 


overall this year.  Units were now being dispatched in a timelier manner once a call is 


received, rather than at the end of the call.  The PCC was reassured that response times 


were improving, but was not reassured by the explanation of rurality, stating DPP is a 


rural force, and staffing levels should reflect our rural communities.  The CC highlighted 


that the 90% target for calls responded to within 20 minutes was a historic England and 


Wales target.  DPP has 2.8 officers per square mile, with the next most sparsely 


populated force, North Yorkshire, having over 4 officers per square mile.  The CC 


considered DPPs overall achievement of 96% to be significant for any rural force, 


especially when compared with ambulance response times across the Force area.  A 


discussion ensued in respect of the importance of consistency in service provision across 


the Force area.  The PCC queried the almost £0.5m underspend on neighbourhood 


policing demonstrated in the first quarter of this year, stating there is a need to ensure a 


consistent level of quality of service delivery for rural communities as well as urban, 


citing Lampeter and Radnorshire as examples.  The DoF stated that overall police officer 


pay was on target, and as per the budget letter from the previous PCC in December 


2015, approximately £800,000 of the staffing budget was on hold pending the result of 


the formula funding review, which could ease some operational pressures currently 


experienced.  The CFO queried if the underspend was being held under a central budget 


heading.  The DoF stated it was, and was distributed between savings on non-pay, fleet 


and by being under establishment of PCSOs for the first part of the year.  The PCC noted 


that 12 PCSOs had recently been trained and commenced duty.  The DoF stated 


£303,000 of the £800,000 savings were realised in local officer pay.  The DoF stated that 
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overall, DPP were on target in terms of police officer numbers, and highlighted that 


deployment was intended to be fluid in order to respond to risk.  Serious investigations 


also impacted on deployment, and coupled with holding back some funding, the situation 


has been exacerbated.  The CC had agreed with the DoF that the Force would recruit as 


many police officers as they could afford from the available budget.  The CC agreed to 


share the workforce plan with the PCC.  The Spending Wisely team were currently re-


shaping the operational model to compliment the needs of DPP’s communities.  This 


would be provided in the autumn to provide the PCC with background in order to support 


the setting of the precept.   


The PCC sought assurance that firearms response was adequately staffed.  The ACC 


assured that the shortage was now down to 6-7 as opposed to 10, recruitment was 


constantly open and shift patterns of current officers had been extended for the next 3 


months.  The Joint Firearms Unit were running a review to understand the difficulties in 


recruiting to the unit.  Response times remained good, however operational 


arrangements were constantly reviewed to make improvements where possible.  The PCC 


considered much of the issues discussed related to strategic HR, and this area warranted 


a greater focus.  The PCC expressed his expectation for the Force to future plan in 


response to predicted changes, for example the transfer of PCSOs to regulars and the 


resulting gaps. 


Action: To focus on strategic HR matters during the next PAB 


The PCC thanked Chief Inspector Craig Templeton for his update on the activities of the 


Spending Wisely team, which was very informative.  The PCC expressed concern over the 


reduction of 34 constables as part of workforce modernisation, querying if and where the 


cost savings will be realised.  The DoF stated that at present the savings were required to 


balance the budget as it was set.  The PCC agreed with workforce modernisation but 


stated that the savings realised needed to be reinvested in the organisation.  The CC 


agreed but stated that the Force was not currently in that position.  The PCC also 


expressed concern regarding line management coverage in rural areas, due to the 


proposed reduction of 34 sergeants.  The DoF confirmed the plan was to reinvest these 


savings in the recruitment of new constables.  The PCC expressed his wish to hold a 


financial planning summit in the autumn, including the presentation of a strategic HR 


plan delivered by the individual responsible for HR.  The PCC stated the need to re-define 


the target establishment level in response to the changing community landscape.  The 


CC agreed, stating he was comfortable with making changes to the current plan within 


the budget available, and he will make the decisions as to how the Force will achieve the 


outcomes set. 


Action: Summit for financial planning to be held in the Autumn, to also focus on 


strategic HR matters 


The DoF explained the reasons for the delay regarding In Car Video expenditure.  It was 


suggested that the possibility of utilising the same technology as with Body Worn Video 


be explored in order to simplify processes and realise cost efficiencies.  The PCC was 
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aware of some of the opportunities being considered.  The PCC queried the date for the 


implementation of Body Worn Videos.  The DoF stated it was currently being procured 


and would be in place by the end of the financial year. 


 


OPCC focus areas 


National Police Air Service (NPAS) 


The PCC expressed his concern over two thirds of requests for support made to NPAS not 


having been met.  The PCC stated the matter would remain on the agenda and a focal 


point of his scrutiny as he was not currently convinced that the annual £800,000 paid 


into NPAS is providing value for money.  The PCC sought the CC’s view on this.  The CC 


considered the matter required further investigation to understand the reasons for calls 


being stood down.  The ACC would assemble a group to evaluate the level of service 


currently being provided compared to previously and whether it met operational need.  


The PCC requested that usage data be compared with the same period in the previous 


year when the service was provided by the Force helicopter.  The PCC had made 


representation to become the South West regional representative on the NPAS Board.  


The ACC considered the matter required discussion with the other Welsh forces in order 


to establish the level of service in comparison with other areas.  CM suggested the 


matter be raised at the next All Wales Policing Group meeting, to which the PCC agreed. 


Action: NPAS analysis of level of service and whether it meets operational need 


and provides value for money to be undertaken by the end of August 


Action: NPAS to be an agenda item at the All Wales Policing Group in October 


 


Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Constabulary (HMIC) 


The DCC provided an overview of improvements made to HMIC inspections preparation, 


thanking the Force Inspection and Review team for their hard work.  Chief Inspector Jon 


Cummings provided an overview of progress to date.  The DCC had appointed a team in 


October 2015 to manage HMIC involvement with the Force.  The first PEEL inspection 


took place in May, replacing an average of 9 inspections per calendar year.  A number of 


positives had been identified, but work remained to be done.  A Governance Group, 


chaired by the DCC will commence on the 11th August at a Gold strategic level to 


consider recommendations emanating from HMIC.  The action plans in response to the 


recommendations will be managed by the Governance Group.  The PCC queried if these 


could be shared with the OPCC, to which the CC agreed.  The DCC noted that HMIC were 


considering DPPs future plans, as well as current activity.  The ACC noted the need to 


plan for the next 3-5 years, which the DCC stated was being done.  A discussion ensued 


regarding the importance of promoting the good work of the Force, and the role of the 


PCC in this.  The PCC raised concern over the Professional Development Review system 
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being unavailable, stating this was critical to investing in staff.  The PCC is looking 


forward to being involved in the HMIC inspection process and regularly checking and 


testing progress outside of the inspections to compliment the HMIC agenda. 


The PCC thanked JC for his input.  JC and HM-H left the meeting. 


 


Estates 


The PCC provided an overview of the significant capital programme of work to improve 


the DPP Estates.  Discussions had taken place with the Fire Service regarding 


opportunities for co-location and Carmarthenshire County Council regarding the 


Carmarthenshire custody solution.  The PCC intended to continue to discuss estates at 


accountability meetings to ensure key developments are delivered on in a timely manner.  


The PCC thanked Chief Inspector Peter Roderick (PR) for his input to date and sought 


assurance regarding future attendance at the Estates Board, as it was understood PR was 


moving to another project.  The ACC stated she would attend the Board initially, bringing 


in relevant operational representatives at key stages of the programme of works.  The 


ACC acknowledged the significant amount of work invested in the programme over the 


past year by the CFO and Heddwyn Thomas, the OPCC’s Director of Estates.  The ACC 


expressed concern over some of the messages currently in the public domain regarding 


the programme, for example, mixed messages regarding which stations were being 


closed.  It was agreed that a joint communication strategy regarding the programme was 


required.  The CFO stated that the Senior Manager for Corporate Communications would 


continue to be involved in the Estates Board. 


 


OPCC annual report 


The PCC noted that the draft report had been circulated for information, and would be 


shared with the Police and Crime Panel at their meeting at the end of the week.  The PCC 


requested members consider the report and feed any comments back to the OPCC by the 


29th July.  The CoS stated the plan would be published mid-August. 


Action: All feedback regarding the OPCC annual report to be received by the 


OPCC by 29th July 


 


Progress towards the new Police and Crime Plan (2016-) 


The PCC provided an overview of the Police and Crime Plan development schedule.  The 


new Plan would be published at the end of March 2017, and until such point, the existing 


plan would be adhered to.  The PCC stated that formal surveys with the public would not 


be utilised, but encouraged continual dialogue with communities to gather views.  SR 
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highlighted the legal framework governing how the Plan is developed, which with Police 


and Crime Panel schedule, had informed the timetable presented.  The Plan would be 


implemented from April 1st 2017. 


ACTION SUMMARY FROM MEETING ON 20/07/2016 


Action No Action Summary To be 
progressed 


by: 


PAB 001 Update in relation to current IOM activity and 


progress of the MASH to be provided to PCC 


ACC 


PAB 002 Update on SPR to be provided to the PCC prior to 


the next SPR meeting 


DCC 


PAB 003 Update on Restorative Justice approaches to be 


provided within the next two months 


ACC 


PAB 004 OPCC to consider performance data and 


determine what further information would be 
required, for communication to the Force by mid-
September 


SR 


PAB 005  For sexual offences to be included in priority 1 MMS 


PAB 006 Timeline for when key decisions are needed to be 
made by the PCC to be provided to the Force to 
support planning processes 


CoS 


PAB 007 Engaging Community Health Councils to be 
explored with regards to evaluating the PCSO 


trial in Llanelli hospital and reviewing the 
demand for policing in hospitals 


ACC 


PAB 008 For information on Welsh language calls for 
service to be included in performance data 


MMS 


PAB 009 To focus on strategic HR matters during the next 
PAB 


MMS / CoS 


PAB 010 Summit for financial planning to be held in the 
Autumn, to also focus on strategic HR matters 


DoF / CFO 


PAB 011 NPAS analysis of level of service and whether it 
meets operational need and provides value for 
money to be undertaken by the end of August 


ACC 


PAB 012 NPAS to be an agenda item at the All Wales 
Policing Group in October 


CoS 


PAB 013 All feedback regarding the OPCC annual report to 
be received by the OPCC by 29th September 


All 


 


Risk Summary 


Domestic violence 


Strategic HR matters including PDRs 


 


Date of next meeting 


18th October 2016 






